
Vermont State Archives 
ELECTION RECORDS 

 SERIES I 
 
1837-Present 
 
 Series I includes county, state, and congressional* election 
records, primarily canvasses of votes and reports of the 
canvassing committees, arranged chronologically.  Other types of 
material found within the collection are returns of votes, 
consent of candidates, and certificates of election.  The series 
was formed by consolidating three collections; state officers 
election records, county officers election records, and finally, 
state and county election records.  The decision to join the 
three collections was prompted by a 1977 law (Act #42), creating 
a consolidated ballot which went into effect in 1978.  For the 
first time congressional, state, and county elections appeared on 
the same ballot. 
 The election records found in Series I reflect changes in 
the election process.  Arrangement of the collection was 
determined by the format of the election material as it was 
mandated by the Legislature.  Thus changes such as the extension 
of the term of state officers to two years in 1870, the popular 
election of secretary of state and auditor of accounts in 1884, 
the reappearance of the office of the attorney general in 1904, 
and the introduction of the direct primary in 1915 all illustrate 
the impact of election law on the formation of election records. 
 Items of particular interest within this collection include 
correspondence relating to the consent of candidates and the 
first 20th century recount for a state officer, which set up the 
current recount process. 
 
*see also Series II 
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 ELECTION RECORDS: Series I 
 Inventory 
 
Note: * signifies that the document is stored in an oversize document box.  A 
list of these documents may be found in Appendix A 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
  
Oversize 1 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1837-1845 
    State Officers 
 
Oversize 2 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1846-1851 
    State Officers 
 
Oversize 3 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1852-1858 
    State Officers 
 
Oversize 4 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1851-1857 
    County Officers 
 
 1 1-2 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1856-1857 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 1 3 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1858  
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 1 4-5 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1858-1859 
   County Officers 
 
 1 6-8 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1858-1859 
   State Officers   
  
 1 9 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1859 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 1 10-12 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1859 
   County Officers 
 
 1 13 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1860 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 1 14-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1860  
   State Officers  
 
 1 17-18 General Election: Canvas of Votes -  1860 
   County Officers 
   
 1 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1860 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 1 20 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1860 
   County Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
 1 21-23 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1861 
   State Officers 
 
 1 24 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1861 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 1 25-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1861 
   County Officers 
 
 2 1-3 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1862 
   State Officers 
 
 2 4 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1862 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 2 5-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1862 
   County Officers 
 
 2 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1863 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 2 9-11 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1863 
   State Officers 
 
 2 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1863 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
2 13-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1863 
   County Officers 
 
2 16-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1864  
   State Officers 
  
 2 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1864  
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 2 20-22 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1864 
   County Officers 
 
 3 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1865 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 3 2-4 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1865 
   State Officers 
 
 3 5 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1865 
   Committee - County Officers 
  
3 6-8 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1865 
   County Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
 3 9 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1866 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 3 10-11 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1866 
   State Officers 
 
 3 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1866 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 3 13-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1866 
   County Officers 
 
 3 16-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1867 
   State Officers 
  
 3 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1867 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 3 20-22 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1867 
   County Officers 
 
 4 1-3 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1868 
   State Officers 
 
 4 4-6 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1868 
   County Officers 
 
 4 7-9 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1869 
   State Officers 
 
 4 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1869 
   Committee: County Officers 
 
 4 11-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1869 
   County Officers 
 
 4 14-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1870 
   State Officers  
 
 4 17 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1870 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 4 18-21 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1870 
   County Officers 
 
 5 1-3 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1872 
   State Officers 
  
 5 4-6 General Election: Canvas of Votes - 1872 
   County Officers 
   
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
 5 7-9 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1874 
   State Officers 
 
 5 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1874 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 5 11-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1874 
   County Officers 
 
 5 14 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1876 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 5 15-17 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1876 
   State Officers 
 
 5 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1876 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 5 19-21 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1876 
   County Officers 
 
 6 1-3 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1878 
   State Officers 
 
 6 4-6 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1878 
   County Officers  
 
 6 7-9 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1880 
   State Officers 
 
 6 10-12 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1880 
   County Officers 
 
 6 13-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1882 
   State Officers 
 
 6 16-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1882 
   County Officers 
 
 6 19-21 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1884 
   State Officers 
 
 6 22-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1884 
   County Officers 
 
 6 25 General Election: Canvass of Votes &  1884 
   Certificates of Election - State Senators 
 
 6 26 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1884 
   County, State & Federal Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
 7 1-5 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1886 
   State Officers 
 
 7 6 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1886 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 7 7-9 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1886 
   County Officers 
 
 7 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1888 
   Committee - Congressional Officers 
 
 7 11 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1888 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 7 12-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1888 
   State Officers 
 
 7 17 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1888 
   Committee - County Officers  
 
 7 18-20 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1888 
   County Officers 
 
 8 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1890 
   Committee - Congressional Officers 
 
 8 2 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1890 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 8 3-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1890 
   State Officers 
 
 8 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1890 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 8 9-11 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1890 
   County Officers 
 
 8 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1892 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 8 13-17 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1892 
   State Officers 
 
 8 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1892 
   Committee - County Officers 
  
 8 19-21 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1892 
   County Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
 9 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1894 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 9 2-6 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1894 
   State Officers 
 
 9 7- General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1894 
   County Officers 
 
 9 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1896 
   Committee - Congressional Officers 
 
 9 11 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1896 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 9 12-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1896 
   State Officers 
 
 9 17 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1896 
   Committee - County Officers (excluding Windsor Co) 
 
 9 18-20 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1896 
   County Officers 
 
 9 21-25 General Election: Canvass of Votes 1898 
   State Officers 
 
 9 26 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1898 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 9 27-29 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1898 
   County Officers 
 
10 1-5 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1900 
   State Officers 
 
10 6-8 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1900 
   County Officers 
  
10 9 General Election: Certificates of Nomination - 1902 
   Congressional & State Officers 
 
10 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1902 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
10 11-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1902 
   State Officers 
 
10 16 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1902 
   Committee - County Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
10 17-19 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1902 
   County Officers 
 
10 20-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1904 
   State Officers 
 
10 25 General Election: Recount by the Canvassing 1904 
   Committee - State Officers (Town of Northfield) 
 
10 26-28 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1904 
   County Officers 
 
10 29 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1906 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
10 30-35 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1906 
   State Officers 
 
10 36 General Election: Canvassing Committee - 1906 
   Certificate 
 
10 37-39 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1906 
   County Officers 
 
11 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1908 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
11 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1908 
   State Officers 
 
11 8-10 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1908 
   County Officers 
 
11 11-20 General Election: Certificates of Votes - 1910 
   State Officers 
 
11 21 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1910 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
11 22-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1910 
   State Officers 
 
11 28-30 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1910 
   County Officers 
 
12 1-6 General Election: Certificates of Votes -  1912 
   State Officers 
 
12 7 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1912 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
12 8-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1912 
   State Officers 
 
12 14-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1912 
   County Officers 
 
12 17 General Election: Certificates of Votes - 1914 
   State Officers (Rutland City) 
     
12 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1914 
   Committee - State Officers 
 
12 19-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1914 
   State Officers 
< Folders 19-21 also contain sample ballots from most counties. 
 
12 25-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1914 
   County Officers 
 
12 28 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1914 
   State Senate (except Washington County) 
 
13 1-14 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes 1916 
   (by county) 
 
13 15 Presidential Primary: Canvass of Votes 1916 
 
13 16 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1916 
    State Officers 
 
13 17 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1916 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
13 18-20 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1916 
    State Officers 
 
13 21 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1916 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
13 22-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1916 
   State Officers 
 
13 28 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1916 
   County Officers  
 
13 29 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1918 
    State Officers 
 
13 30 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1918 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
13 31-37 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1918 
    State Officers 
 
14 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1918 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
14 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1918 
   State Officers 
 
14 8-10 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1918 
   County Officers 
  
14 11-24 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes 1920 
 
14 25-26 Presidential Primary: Canvass of Votes 1920 
 
14 27 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1920 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
14 28-30 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1920 
    State Officers 
 
14 31 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1920 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
14 32-37 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1920 
    State Officers 
 
15 1-3 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1920 
    County Officers  
 
15 4 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1922 
    State Officers 
 
15 5 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1922 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
15 6-9 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1922 
    State Officers 1922 
 
15 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1922 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
15 11-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1922 
   State Officers 
 
15 17-19 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1922 
   County Officers 
 
15 20 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1924 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
15 21 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1924 
     Committee - State Officers 
 
15 22-24 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes - 1924 
    State Officers 
 
15 25 Primary Election: Certificate of Canvassing 1924 
    Board - County Officers (Essex County)  
 
16 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1924 
    Committee - State Officers 
 
16 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1924 
    State Officers 
 
16 8-10 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1924 
    County Officers 
 
16 11 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1926 
    State Officers 
 
16 12 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1926 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
16 13-17 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1926 
    State Officers 
 
16 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1926 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
16 19-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1926 
    State Officers 
 
16 25-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1926 
    County Officers 
 
17 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1928 
    State Officers 
 
17 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1928 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
17 3-6 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1928 
    State Officers 
 
17 7 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1928 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
17 8-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1928 
    State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
17 14-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1928 
    County Officers 
  
17 17 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1930 
    State Officers 
 
17 18 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1930 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
17 19-23 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1930 
    State Officers 
 
17 24-32 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1930 
    State Officers (Governor - State Treasurer) 
 
18 1-3 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1930 
    State Officers (Secretary of State) 
 
18 4 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1930 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
18 5-10 General Election: Canvass of Votes -   1930 
    State Officers 
 
18 11-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1930 
    County Officers 
 
18 14 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1932 
    State Officers 
 
18 15 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1932 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
18 16-20 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1932 
    State Officers 
 
18 21-29 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1932 
    State Officers (Governor/Treasurer) 
 
19 1-9 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1932 

State Officers (Secretary of State/Attorney 
General) 

 
19 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1932 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
19 11-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1932 
   State Officers 
 
19 17-19 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1932 
   County Officers  
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
19 20 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate - 1934 
   State Officers 
 
19 21-30 Primary Election: Return of Votes-  1934 
    State Officers (Addison-Orleans Counties)  
 
20 1-4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1934 
    State Officers (Rutland-Windsor Counties)  
 
20 5-8 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-  1934 
    State Officers 
 
20 9 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1934 
    State Officers (Rutland City) 
 
20 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1934 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
20 11-16 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1934 
   State Officers 
 
20 17-19 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1934 
   County Officers 
 
20 20 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1936 
    State Officers 
 
20 21-33 Primary Election: Return of Votes-  1936 
    State Officers 
 
20 34 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1936 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
20 35-39 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-  1936 
    State Officers 
 
21 1-2 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1936 
    State Officers (Barre City & Rutland City) 
 
21 3 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1936 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
21 4-9 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1936 
    State Officers 
 
21 10-12 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1936 
    County Officers 
 
21 13 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1938 
    State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
21 14 Primary Election: Return of Votes-State Officers 1938 
    (Rutland City) 
 
21 15 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1938 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
21 16-19 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1938 
    State Officers 
 
21 20 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1938 
    State Officers (Rutland City) 
 
21 21 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1938 
    Committee 
 
21 22-27 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1938 
    State Officers 
 
21 28-30 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1938 
    County Officers  
 
22 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1940 
    State Officers 
 
22 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1940 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
22 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes-State Officers 1940 
    (Rutland City) 
 
22 4-8 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-  1940 
    State Officers 
 
22 9 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1940 
    Committee 
 
22 10-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes-  1940 
    State Officers 
 
22 16-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes -  1940 
    County Officers 
 
22 19 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1942 
    State Officers 
 
22 20 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1942 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
22 21-26 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-Congressional 1942 
         & State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
22 27 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1942 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
22 28-33 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1942 
    State Officers 
   
22 34 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1942 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
22 35-37 General Election: Canvass of Votes-  1942 
    County Officers 
 
23 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1944 
    State Officers 
 
23 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1944 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
23 3-4 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1944 
    Congressional Officers 
 
23 5-11 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes - 1944 
    State Officers 
 
23 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1944 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
23 13-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes-  1944 
    State Officers 
 
23 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1944 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
23 20-22 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1944 
    County Officers 
 
23 23 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1946 
    State Officers 
 
23 24-37 Primary Election: Return of Votes-State Officers 1946 
 
23 38 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1946 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
23 39-43 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-  1946 
    State Officers 
 
24 1-17 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1946 
    State Officers 
 
24 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1946 
    Committee-State Officers 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
24 19-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes-  1946 
    State Officers 
 
25 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1946 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
25 2-4 General Election: Canvass of Votes-  1946 
    County Officers 
 
25 5 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1948 
    State Officers 
 
25 6 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1948 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
25 7-11 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1948 
   State Officers 
 
25 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1948 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
25 13-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1948 
    State Officers 
 
25 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1948 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
25 20-22 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1948 
    County Officers 
 
25 23 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1950 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
25 24 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1950 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
25 25-29 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1950 
    State Officers 
 
25 30 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1950 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
25 31-36 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1950 
    State Officers 
 
25 37 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1950 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
25 38-40 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1950 
    County Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
26 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1952 
    State Officers 
 
26 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1952 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
26 3 Primary Election: Notice of Nomination- 1952 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
26 4-7 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1952 
    State Officers 
 
26 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1952 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
26 9-14 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1952 
    State Officers 
 
26 15 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1952 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
26 16-18 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1952 
    County Officers 
 
26 19 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1954 
    State Officers 
 
26 20 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1954 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
26 21 Primary Election: Notice of Nomination- 1954 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
26 22-27 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1954 
    State Officers 
 
27 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1954 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
27 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1954 
    State Officers 
 
27 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1954 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
27 9-11 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1954 
    County Officers 
 
27 12 General Election: Recount - State's Attorney 1954 
        (Franklin County) 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
27 13 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1956 
    State Officers 
 
27 14 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1956 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
27 15-18 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1956 
    State Officers 
 
27 19 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1956 
    Auditor of Accounts (Windsor County) 
 
27 20 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1956 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
27 21-26 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1956 
    State Officers 
 
27 27 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1956 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
27 28-30 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1956 
    County Officers 
 
27 31 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1956 
    Committee - State Senate (Chittenden County) 
 
28 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1958 
    State Officers 
 
28 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1958 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
28 3-6 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1958 
    State Officers 
 
28 7 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1958 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
28 8-13 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1958 
    State Officers 
 
28 14 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1958 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
28 15-17 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1958 
    County Officers 
 
28 18 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee - Governor 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
28 19 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Canvass of Votes- 
    Governor 
 
28 20 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Legislative  
    Committee-Authorization of Recount 
 
28 21 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Minutes 
 
28 22 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Notes 
 
28 23 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Press Releases 
 
28 24-25 General Election: Recount Report of the  1959 
    Canvassing Committee-Tabulation of Recount 
 
28 26 General Election: Recount-Report Receipts for  1959 
    Ballots 
 
28 27 General Election: Recount-Candidate for  1959 
    Lt. Governor-Statement 
 
28 28 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1960 
    State Officers 
 
28 29 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1960 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
28 30-33 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1960 
    State Officers 
 
29 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1960 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
29 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1960 
    State Officers 
 
29 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1960 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
29 9-11 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1960 
    County Officers 
 
29 12 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1962 
    State Officers 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
29 13 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1962 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
29 14-17 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1962 
    State Officers 
 
29 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1962 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
29 19-24 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1962 
    State Officers 
 
29 25 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1962 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
29 26-28 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1962 
    County Officers 
 
30 1 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Governor 
 
30 2 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Canvass of Votes- 
    Governor 
 
30 3 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Legislative 
    Committee-Authorization 
 
30 4 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Minutes 
       
30 5 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Notes 
 
30 6 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Joint Canvassing  
    Committee-Press Releases 
 
30 7-8 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Tabulation of Recount 
 
30 9 General Election: Recount Report of the  1963 
    Canvassing Committee-Receipts for Ballots 
 
30 10 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1964 
    State Officers 
 
30 11 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1964 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
30 12-16 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1964 
    State Officers 
 
30 17 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1964 
    Committee 
 
30 18-23 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1964 
    State Officers 
 
30 24-26 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1964 
    County Officers 
 
30 27 General Election: Recount Report of the  1964 
    Canvassing Committee-Assistant Judge 
 
31 1 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1966 
    State Officers 
 
31 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1966 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
31 3-8 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1966 
    State Officers 
 
31 9 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1966 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
31 10-15 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1966 
    State Officers 
 
31 16 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1966 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
31 17-19 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1966 
    County Officers 
 
31 20 General Election: Canvass of Votes-State Senate 1966 
       (Various Counties) 
 
31 21 General Election: Recount-Canvass of Votes- 1966 
    Secretary of State 
 
31 22 General Election: Recount-Canvass of Votes- 1966 
    Auditor of Accounts 
 
31 23 General Election: Recount-Certificate of  1966 
    Nomination-State Senate (Washington County) 
 
31 24 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1968 
    Committee 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
31 25 Primary Election: Notice of Nomination- 1968 
    State Officers 
 
31 26-31 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1968 
    State Officers 
 
32 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1968 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
32 2-4 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1968 
    State Officers 
 
32 5 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1968 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
32 6-19 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1968 
    County Officers & Justices of the Peace 
 
32 20 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1968 
    County Officers 
 
32 21 General Election: Canvass of Votes-State Senate 1968 
 
32 22 General Election: Recount Correspondence- 1968 
    State Representative 
 
32 23 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1970 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
32 24 Primary Election: Notice of Nomination- 1970 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
32 25-31 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1970 
    State Officers 
 
32 32 Primary Election: Certificate of the County 1970 

Canvassing Board-State Senators & County 
Officers 

 
32 33 General Election: Assent of Candidate- 1970 
    Congressional & State Officers  
    (Liberty Union) 
 
32 34 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1970 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
32 35-40 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1970 
    State Officers 
 
32 41 General Election: Voter Statistics 1970 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
33 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1970 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
33 2-15 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1970 
    County Officers & Justices of the Peace 
 
33 16 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1970 
    County Officers 
 
33 17 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1972 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
33 18 Primary Election: Notice of Nomination- 1972 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
33 19 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1972 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers    
 
33 20-24 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1972 
    State Officers 
 
33 25 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1972 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
33 26-30 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1972 
    State Officers 
 
33 31 General Election: Canvass of Votes - 1972 
    County Officers    
 
33 31b General Election: Contested Election- 1973 
    Recount-State Senate (Chittenden County) 
 
33 32 Primary & General Election: Contested Election- 1972 
    Financial Statement-State Representative 
 
33 33 Primary Election: Assent of Candidate- 1974 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
33 34 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1974 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
33 35-38 Primary Election: Town Certificates of Votes- 1974 
    State Officers 
 
33 39-41 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1974 
    State Officers 
 
34 1-14 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1974 
    State Officers 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
34 15 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1974 
    Committee-State Officers 
 
34 16-21 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1974 
    State Officers 
 
34 22 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1974 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
34 23 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1974 
    County Officers 
 
34 24 General Election: Canvass of Votes-State Senate 1974 
 
34 25 General Election: Recount Joint Canvassing  1975 
    Committee-Minutes (Attorney General) 
 
34 26 General Election: Recount Joint Canvassing  1974 
    Committee-Correspondence (Attorney General) 
 
34 27 General Election: Recount Joint Canvassing  1974 
    Committee-Tabulation of Recount  
    (Attorney General) 
 
34 28 Legislative Election: Notice of Candidacy 1974-1975 
 
35 1 Presidential Preference Primary:  1975-1976 
    Correspondence 
 
35 2 Presidential Preference Primary: Court Case 1976 
 
35 3 Presidential Preference Primary:  1976 
    Nominating Petitions (samples) 
 
35 4 Presidential Preference Primary: Canvass of  1976 
    Votes 
 
35 5-7 Primary Election: Town Certificate of Votes- 1976 
    State Officers      
 
35 8 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1976 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
35 9-14 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1976 
    State Officers 
 
35 15-20 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1976 
    State Officers 
 
36 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1976 
    Committee-State Officers 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
36 2-7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1976 
    State Officers 
 
36 8-10 General Election: Certificate of Votes- 1976 
    County Officers & Justices of the Peace 
 
36 11 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1976 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
36 12 General Election: Canvass of Votes-High Bailiff 1976 
 
36 13 General Election: Statement of Winning  1976 
    Candidates-County Officers (Chittenden County) 
 
36 14 General Election: Recount Court Orders- 1976 
    Lt. Governor 
 
36 15 General Election: Canvass of Votes-Lt. Governor 1976 
 
36 16 General Election: Miscellaneous Material- 1976-1977 
      State Representative 
 
36 17 General Election: Court Order- 1976 
    Justice of the Peace (Washington County) 
 
36 17b Contested Election:  Recount-Windham 4-2 1977 
 
36 18 Contested Election Official Ballot of the  1977 
    General Assembly: Lt. Governor 
 
36 19 Contested Election: Newsclippings 1977 
 
36 20-33 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1978 
    Congressional, State & County Officers 
    (by county) 
 
36 34 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
36 35-40 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1978 
    State Officers 
 
36 41 Primary Election: Scattering Votes- 1978 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
37 1 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
37 2-3 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1978 
    Committee-State Representatives 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
37 4 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee-State Senators 
 
37 5-18 General Election: Return of Votes- 1978 
    Congressional, State & County Officers 
    (by county) 
 
37 19 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
37 20 General Election: Canvass of Votes-Congressional 1978 
       & State Officers  
 
37 21-25 General Election: Return of Votes- 1978 
    Justices of the Peace 
 
38 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee & Canvass of Votes-County Officers 
 
38 2-3 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 

Committee & Canvass of Votes-State 
Representative 

 
38 4 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1978 
    Committee & Canvass of Votes-State Senate  
 
38 4a General Election: Recount Correspondence &  1978 
    Legal Material-State Representative & Senate 
 
38 5 Presidential Preference Primary: Financial  1980 
    Statement of Candidate 
 
38 6 Presidential Preference Primary: Memos of Law; 1980 
    Affidavit; Press Release 
 
38 7 Presidential Preference Primary: Nominating  1980 
    Petitions & Correspondence 
 
38 8-21 Presidential Preference Primary: Return of Votes 1980 
 
38 22 Presidential Preference Primary: Report of the 1980 
    Canvassing Committee 
 
38 22b Presidential Preference Primary: Canvass of  1980 
    Votes 
 
38 23 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Addison County 
   (Addison - Middlebury) 
 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
38 24 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Addison County  
(Monkton - Weybridge) 
 
38 25 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Bennington County 
   (Arlington - Peru) 
 
38 26 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Bennington County 
   (Pownal - Woodford) 
 
38 27 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Caledonia County 
   (Barnet - Newark) 
 
38 27b Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Caledonia County 
   (Peacham - Wheelock) 
 
38 28 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Chittenden County 
   (Bolton - Jericho) 
 
38 29 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Chittenden County 
   (Milton - Winooski) 
 
38 30 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Essex County 
 
39 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Franklin County 
   (Bakersfield - Richmond) 
 
39 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Franklin County 
   (St. Albans City - Swanton) 
 
39 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Grand Isle County 
 
39 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Lamoille County 
 
39 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Orange County 
 
39 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Orleans County 
   (Albany - Greensboro) 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
39 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Orleans County 
   (Holland - Westmore) 
 
39 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Rutland County 
   (Benson - Proctor) 
 
39 9 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Rutland County 
   (Rutland City - West Rutland) 
 
39 10 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Washington County 
   (Barre City - Middlesex) 
 
39 11 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Washington County 
   (Montpelier - Worcester) 
 
39 12 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Windham County 
   (Athens - Jamaica) 
 
39 13 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Windham County 
   (Londonderry - Windham) 
 
39 14 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Windsor County 
   (Andover - Plymouth) 
 
39 15 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
   State & County Officers-Windsor County 
   (Reading - Woodstock) 
  
40 1-2 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
   Congressional Officers 
 
40 3-8 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
   State Officers 
  
40 9 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1980 
    Committee-High Bailiff 
 
40 10 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1980 
    Committee-State Representative 
 
40 11 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1980 
    Committee-State Senate 
 
 



BOX/FOLDER        DATE 
 
40 12 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1980 
    State Officers 
 
40 13-26 General Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1980 
    State & County Officers; State Representative 
    & Senate (by county) 
 
41 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1980 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
41 2 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1980 
    Congressional, State & County Officers 
 
41 3 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
41 4 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
    County Officers 
 
41 5 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
    State Representative 
 
41 6 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1980 
    State Senate 
 
41 7 General Election: List of Elected County  1980 
    Officers 
 
41 8 General Election: Discrepancy Report 1980 
 
41 9 General Election: Discrepancy Resolution 1980 
 
41 10 General Election: Voter Statistics 1980 
 
41 11 General Election: Recount Instructions &  1980 
    Memos to County Clerks-U.S. Senator 
 
41 12 General Election: Recount-Legal Material- 1980 
    U.S. Senator 
 
41 13 General Election: Recount: Miscellaneous  1980 
    Material-U.S. Senator 
 
41 14 General Election: Recount-Statewide &  1980 
    County Summary-U.S. Senator 
 
41 15-18 General Election: Recount-Summary of Votes  1980 
    Cast-U.S. Senator 
 
Oversize General Election: Recount-U.S. Senate  1980 
Box 5 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
41 19 General Election: Recount-State Representative  1980 
    & State Senate 
 
41 20 General Election: Contested Elections-State 1980 
    Representative & State Senate 
 
41 21-29 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1982 
    State & County Officers  
    (Addison - Caledonia Counties) 
 
42 1-18 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1982 
    State & County Officers 
    (Chittenden - Rutland (part) Counties) 
 
43 1-10 Primary Election: Return of Votes-Congressional, 1982 
    State & County Officers 
    (Rutland (end) - Windsor Counties) 
 
43 11 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1982 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
43 12 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1982 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
43 13-17 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination &  1982 
    Report of the Canvassing Committee- 
    County Officers 
 
43 18-21 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination & 1982 
    Report of the Canvassing Committee- 
    State Representatives 
 
43 22 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination & 1982 
    Report of the Canvassing Committee- 
    State Senate 
 
44 1-2 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    Congressional Officers  
 
44 3-8 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    State Officers    
 
44 9-13 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    County Officers 
 
44 14-17 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    State Representatives 
 
44 18 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    State Senate 
 
44 19 Primary Election: Voting Statistics 1982 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
44 20 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Addison - Athens) 
 
44 21 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Bakersfield - Bennington) 
 
44 22 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Benson - Brighton) 
 
44 23 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Bristol - Burlington) 
 
44 24 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Cabot - Craftsbury) 
 
44 25 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Danby - Essex) 
 
44 26 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Fairfield - Guilford) 
 
44 27 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Halifax - Irasburg) 
 
44 28 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Jamaica - Lyndon) 
 
45 1 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Maidstone - Montgomery) 
 
45 2 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (New Haven - Norwich) 
 
45 3 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Orange - Putney) 
 
45 4 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Randolph - Rupert) 
 
45 5 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Rutland City - Ryegate) 
 
45 6 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (St. Albans - Searsburg) 
 
45 7 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Shaftsbury - South Hero) 
 
45 8 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Springfield - Swanton) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
45 9 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Thetford - Victory) 
 
45 10 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Waitsfield - West Fairlee) 
 
45 11 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Westfield - Williamstown) 
 
45 12 General Election: Return of Votes- 1982 
    (Williston - Worcester) 
 
45 13 Special General Election: Return of Votes- 1982  
    State Senate-Rutland District 6-4 
 
45 14 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1982 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
45 15 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1982 
    State Officers 
 
45 16-20 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1982 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
45 21-23 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1982 
    Committee-State Representatives & Senate 
 
45 24-31 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
45 32-36 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    County Officers 
 
45 37-38 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1982 
    State Representatives & Senate 
 
45 39 General Election: Voting Statistics 1982 
 
46 1-2 General Election: Recount- County Officers, 1982  
    State Representatives & Senate  
 
46 3 Presidential Preference Primary:  1984 
    Consent of Candidate 
 
46 4-6 Presidential Preference Primary: Return of Votes 1984 
 
46 7 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1984 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
46 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Addison - Athens) 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
46 9 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Bakersfield - Belvidere) 
 
46 10 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Bennington - Brandon) 
 
46 11 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Brattleboro - Burke) 
 
46 12 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Burlington) 
 
46 13 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Cabot - Clarendon) 
 
46 14 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Colchester - Duxbury) 
  
46 15 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (East Haven - Franklin) 
 
46 16 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Georgia - Hancock) 
 
46 17 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Hardwick - Hyde Park) 
 
46 18 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Ira - Lemington) 
 
46 19 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Lincoln - Middlebury) 
 
47 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Milton - Mt. Tabor) 
 
47 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Newark - Newport) 
 
47 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Northfield - Orwell) 
 
47 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Panton - Pittsford) 
 
47 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Plainfield - Putney) 
 
47 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Randolph - Richmond) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
47 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Ripton - Rupert) 
 
47 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Rutland City - Ryegate) 
 
47 9 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (St. Albans City - St. George) 
   
47 10 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (St. Johnsbury - Sheffield) 
 
47 11 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Shelburne - South Burlington) 
 
47 12 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (South Hero - Stowe) 
 
47 13 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Strafford - Swanton) 
 
47 14 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Thetford - Vergennes) 
 
47 15 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Vernon - Wardsboro) 
   
47 16 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Warren - Wells) 
 
47 17 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (West Fairlee - Westmore) 
 
47 18 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Weston - Williamstown) 
 
47 19 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Williston - Winhall) 
 
47 20 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Winooski - Worcester) 
 
47 21 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1984 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
47 22 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1984 
    High Bailiff  
 
47 23-25 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1984 
    State Representative 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
47 26 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1984 
    State Senate  
 
47 27 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1984 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
47 28 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1984 
    Committee-High Bailiff 
 
47 29 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1984 
    Committee-State Representative 
 
47 30 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1984 
    Committee-State Senate  
 
47 31 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1984 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
47 32 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Addison - Athens) 
 
47 33 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Bakersfield - Bennington) 
 
47 34 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Benson - Brunswick) 
 
47 35 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Burke - Burlington) 
 
47 36 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Cabot - Chittenden) 
 
47 37 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Clarendon - Craftsbury) 
 
47 38 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Danby - Duxbury) 
 
47 39 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (East Haven - Essex) 
 
47 40 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Fairfax - Franklin) 
 
48 1 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Georgia - Guilford) 
 
48 2 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Halifax - Hyde Park) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
48 3 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Ira - Kirby) 
 
48 4 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Landgrove - Lyndon) 
 
48 5 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    ((Maidstone - Monkton) 
 
48 6 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Montgomery - Mt. Tabor) 
 
48 7 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Newark - Orwell) 
 
48 8 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Panton - Putney) 
 
48 9 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Randolph - Rochester) 
 
48 10 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Rockingham - Rutland) 
 
48 11 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (St. Albans City - St. Johnsbury) 
 
48 12 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Salisbury - Shrewsbury) 
 
48 13 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (South Burlington - Stannard) 
 
48 14 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Starksboro - Swanton) 
 
48 15 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Thetford - Victory) 
 
48 16 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Waitsfield - Waterville) 
 
48 17 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Weathersfield - Weybridge) 
 
48 18 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Wheelock - Winooski) 
 
48 19 General Election: Return of Votes- 1984 
    (Wolcott - Worcester) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
48 20 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1984 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
48 21 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1984 
    Committee-High Bailiff 
 
48 22 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1984 
    Committee-State Representative  
 
48 23 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1984 
    Committee-State Senate  
 
48 24 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1984 
    High Bailiff 
 
48 25 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1984 
    State Representative 
 
48 26 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1984 
    State Senate 
 
48 27 Recount: Report of the Recount Committee & 1984 
   Judgement-Justice of the Peace (Caledonia County) 
 
48 27a Contested Election: Recount-State Representative 1985 
 
48 28 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1986 
   Congressional & State Officers 
 
*  Primary Election: Return of Votes 1986 
(* Oversize) 
Box 48 Addendum: 7 Oversize boxes (see Appendix) 
Oversize Box 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Addison - Bennington Counties 
 
Oversize Box 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes-1986 
     Caledonia - Chittenden Counties 
 
Oversize Box 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Essex - Lamoille Counties 
 
Oversize Box 9 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Orange - Orleans Counties 
 
Oversize Box 10 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Rutland County 
 
Oversize Box 11 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Washington - Windham Counties 
 
Oversize Box 12 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
     Windsor County 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
48 29 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
48 30-34 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-County Officers 
 
48 35 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-State Representative 
 
48 36 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-State Senate (Orleans County 
    is missing) 
 
48 37 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1986 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
48 38 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1986 
    County Officers 
 
48 39-40 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1986 
    State Representative 
 
48 41 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1986 
    State Senate 
 
49 1 General Election: Nomination by Party Committee 1986 
 
49 2 General Election: Return of Votes-Addison County 1986 
 
49 3 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Bennington County 
 
49 4 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Caledonia County 
 
49 5 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Chittenden County 
 
49 6 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Essex County 
 
49 7 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Franklin County 
 
49 8 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Grand Isle County 
 
49 9 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Lamoille County 
 
49 10 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Orange County 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
49 11 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Orleans County 
 
49 12 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Rutland County 
 
49 13 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Washington County 
 
49 14 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Windham County 
 
49 15 General Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
       Windsor County 
          
49 16 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
49 17 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-State Representative 
 
49 18 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1986 
    Committee-State Senate & County Officers 
 
49 19 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1986 
    Congressional Officers  
  
49 20 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1986 
    County Officers 
 
49 21 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1986 
    State Representative 
 
49 22 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1986 
    State Senate 
 
49 23 Recessed General Election: State Representative 1986 
 
49 24 General Election: Recount-State Representatives  1986 
    & County Officers 1986 
 
49 25 Election by Legislature: Speaker of the House 1987 
 
50 1-3 Presidential Preference Primary: Return of Votes 1988 
 
50 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1988 
    (Addison - Athens) 
 
50 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1988 
    (Bakersfield - Belvidere) 
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50 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1988 
    (Bennington - Brandon) 
 
51 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Brattleboro - Burke) moved to Box 50 
 
51 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Burlington) 
 
51 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Cabot - Clarendon) 
 
51 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Colchester - Duxbury) 
 
52 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (East Haven - Frankin) moved to Box 51 
 
52 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Georgia - Hancock) 
 
52 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Hardwick - Hyde Park) 
 
52 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Ira - Lemington) 
 
52 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Lincoln - Middlebury) 
 
53 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Middlesex - Mt. Tabor) 
 
53 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Newark - Newport) 
 
53 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Northfield - Orwell) 
 
53 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Panton - Pittsford) 
 
53 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Plainfield - Putney) 
 
53 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Randolph - Richmond) 
 
53 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Ripton - Rupert) 
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53 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Rutland City - Ryegate) 
 
54 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (St. Albans City - St. George) 
 
54 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (St. Johnsbury - Sheffield) 
 
54 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Shelburne - South Burlington) 
 
54 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (South Hero - Stowe) 
 
54 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Strafford - Swanton) 
 
54 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Thetford - Vergennes) 
 
54 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Vernon - Wardsboro) 
  
55 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Warren - Wells) 
 
55 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (West Fairlee - Westmore) 
 
55 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Weston - Williamstown) 
 
55 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Williston - Winhall) 
 
55 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1988 
    (Winooski - Worcester) 
 
55 6 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1988 
    Presidential, Congressional & State Officers 
 
55 7 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1988 
    High Bailiff 
 
55 8 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1988 
    State Representative 
 
55 9 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1988 
    State Senate 
 
55 10 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate Forms 1988 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
56 1 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1988 
    Committee-High Bailiff 
 
56 2 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1988 
    Committee-State Representative & Recount  
 
56 3 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1988 
    Committee-State Senators 
 
56 4 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1988 
    Committee-Congressional & State Officers 
 
56 5 General Election: Consent of Candidate Forms 1988 
 
56 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Addison - Athens) 
 
56 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Bakersfield - Bennington) 
 
56 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Benson - Brunswick) 
 
56 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Burke - Burlington) 
 
56 10 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Cabot - Chittenden) 
 
56 11 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Clarendon - Craftsbury) 
 
56 12 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Danby - Duxbury) 
 
56 13 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (East Haven - Essex) 
  
57 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Fairfax - Franklin) 
 
57 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Georgia - Guildhall) 
 
57 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Halifax - Hyde Park) 
 
57 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Ira - Kirby) 
 
57 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Landgrove - Lyndon) 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



  
57 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Maidstone - Monkton) 
 
57 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Montgomery - Mt. Tabor) 
 
57 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Newark - Orwell) 
 
57 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Panton - Putney) 
 
57 10 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Randolph - Rochester) 
 
57 11 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Rockingham - Ryegate) 
 
57 12 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (St. Albans - St. Johnsbury) 
 
58 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Salisbury - Shrewsbury) 
 
58 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (South Burlington - Stannard) 
 
58 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Starksboro - Swanton) 
 
58 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Thetford -- Victory) 
 
58 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Waitsfield - Waterbury) 
 
58 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Weathersfield - Weybridge) 
 
58 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Wheelock - Winooski) 
 
58 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1988 
     (Wolcott - Worcester) 
 
58 9 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1988 
    Committee-High Bailiff 
 
58 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1988 
    Committee-State Representative 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
58 11 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1988 
    Committee-State Senate 
 
58 12 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1988 
    High Bailiff 
 
58 13 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1988 
    State Representative 
 
58 14 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1988 
    State Senate 
 
58 15 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1988 
    Congressional & State Officers 
 
58 16 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1988 

Committee; Certificate of Election: U.S. 
Representative, U.S. Senate 

 
58 17 General Election: Contested Elections-Recounts 1988 
 
59 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
59 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Bakersfield-Belvidere) 
 
59 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Bennington-Bolton) 
 
59 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Bradford-Brighton) 
 
59 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Bristol-Burlington) 
 
59 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Cabot-Chelsea) 
 
60 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Chester-Craftsbury) 
 
60 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
60 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
60 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
60 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
61 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
61 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Ira-Johnson) 
 
61 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Kirby-Lyndon) 
 
61 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Maidstone-Middlesex) 
 
61 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Middletown Springs-Mt. Tabor) 
  
61 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Newark-Norwich) 
 
62 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Orange-Putney) 
 
62 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) 
 
62 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (St. Albans-Searsburg) 
 
62 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Shaftsbury-South Burlington) 
 
62 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (South Hero-Swanton) 
 
63 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Thetford-Victory) 
 
63 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Waitsfield-Weathersfield) 
 
63 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Wells-Weybridge) 
 
63 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Wheelock-Windsor) 
 
63 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1990 
     (Winhall-Worcester) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
64 1 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1990 
     Assistant Judge, High Bailiff,    
     Probate Judge, Sheriff, State's Attorney 
 
64 2 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes- 1990 
     State Representative 
 
64 3 Primary Election: Canvass of Votes-State Senate 1990 
 
64 4 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     Assistant Judge 
 
64 5 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     High Bailiff 
 
64 6 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     Probate Judge 
 
64 7 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     Sheriff 
 
64 8 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     State's Attorney 
 
64 9 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     State Representative 
 
64 10 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1990 
     State Senate 
 
64 11 Primary Election: Recount Petitions- 1990 
     State Representative 
 
64 12 Primary Election: Recount Petitions- 1990 
     U.S. Representative 
 
65 1 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-A 1990 
 
65 2 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-B 1990 
 
65 3 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-C 1990 
 
65 4 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-D 1990 
 
65 5 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-E 1990 
 
65 6 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-F 1990 
 
65 7 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-G 1990 
 
65 8 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-H 1990 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
65 9 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-I-J 1990 
 
65 10 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-K 1990 
 
65 11 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-L 1990 
 
65 12 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-M 1990 
 
65 13 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-N-O 1990 
 
65 14 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-P 1990 
 
65 15 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-Q-R 1990 
 
65 16 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-S 1990 
 
65 17 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-T 1990 
 
65 18 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-U-V 1990 
 
65 19 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-W 1990 
 
65 20 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate-X,Y,Z 1990 
 
65 21 General Election: Consent of Candidate-A-Z 1990 
 
66 1 General Election: Nominations by Party Committees1990 
 
66 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
66 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Bakersfield-Barton) 
 
66 4 General Election: Return of Votes  1990 
     (Belvidere-Bolton) 
 
66 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Bradford-Brunswick) 
 
66 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Burke-Burlington) 
 
66 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Cabot-Chittenden) 
 
66 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Clarendon-Craftsbury) 
 
66 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
67 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
67 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
67 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
67 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
67 5 General Election: Return of Votes-(Ira-Kirby) 1990 
 
67 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Landgrove-Lyndon) 
 
67 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Maidstone-Milton) 
 
67 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Monkton-Mt. Tabor) 
 
67 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Newark-Norwich) 
 
68 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Orange-Putney) 
 
68 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) 
 
68 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (St. Albans-Sandgate) 
 
68 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Searsburg-South Hero) 
 
68 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Springfield-Swanton) 
 
68 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Thetford-Tunbridge) 
 
68 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Underhill-Victory) 
 
69 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
69 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Weathersfield-Weybridge) 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



   
69 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Wheelock-Winhall) 
 
69 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1990 
     (Wolcott-Worcester) 
 
69 5 General Election: Canvass of Votes-Assistant 1990 
     Judge, Probate Judge, High Bailiff,  
     Sheriff, State's Attorney 
 
69 6 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1990 
     State Representative 
 
69 7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1990 
     State Senate 
 
69 8 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     Assistant Judge 
  
69 9 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     High Bailiff 
 
69 10 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     Probate Judge 
 
69 11 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     Sheriff 
 
69 12 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     State's Attorney 
 
69 13 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     State Representative 
 
69 14 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1990 
     State Senate 
 
69 15 General Election: Petitions for Recount-Judges 1990 
 
69 15a General Election: Contested Elections-Recounts 1990 
 
69 16 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1990 
     Committee 
 
70 1 Primary Election: Official Report of the  1992 
     Canvassing Committee-Congressional & 
     State Officers 
 
70 2 Primary Election: Official Report of the 1992 
     Canvassing Committee-High Bailiff 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
70 3 Primary Election: Official Report of the  1992 
     Canvassing Committee-State Senate 
 
70 4 Primary Election: Official Report of the  1992 
     Canvassing Committee-State Representative 
 
70 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes  1992 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
70 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Bakersfield-Barton) 
 
70 7 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Belvidere-Bethel) 
 
70 8 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Bloomfield-Brattleboro) 
 
71 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Bridgewater-Burlington) 
 
71 2 Primary Election Return of Votes  1992 
     (Cabot-Cavendish) 
 
71 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Charleston-Clarendon) 
 
71 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Colchester-Craftsbury) 
 
71 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
72 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
72 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
72 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Georgia-Grand Isle) 
 
72 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
      (Granville-Guilford) 
 
72 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes  1992 
     (Halifax-Hartland) 1992 
 
72 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Highgate-Hyde Park) 
 
73 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Ira-Johnson) 1992 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
73 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Kirby-Lincoln) 
 
73 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Londonderry-Lyndon) 
 
73 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Maidstone-Mendon) 
 
73 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Middlebury-Milton) 
 
73 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Monkton-Mount Tabor) 
 
74 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Newark-Newport) 
 
74 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Northfield-Norwich) 
 
74 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Orange-Orwell) 
 
74 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Panton-Pittsford) 
 
74 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Plainfield-Putney) 
 
74 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Randolph-Ripton) 
 
75 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Rochester-Ryegate) 
 
75 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (St. Albans-St. Johnsbury) 
 
75 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Salisbury-Searsburg) 
 
75 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Shaftsbury-Shrewsbury) 
 
75 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (South Burlington-Springfield) 
 
76 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Stamford-Stratton) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
76 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Sudbury-Swanton) 
 
76 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Thetford-Tunbridge) 
 
76 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Underhill-Victory) 
 
76 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
77 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Weathersfield-West Windsor) 
 
77 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
       (Weybridge-Whitingham) 
 
77 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Williamstown-Winooski) 
 
77 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Wolcott-Worcester) 
 
77 5 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1992 
     High Bailiff 
 
77 6 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1992 
     State Senate 
 
77 7 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1992 
     State Representative 
  
78 1 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1992 
     High Bailiff 
 
78 2 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1992 
     State Senate 
 
78 3 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1992 
     State Representative 
 
78 4 General Election: Official Report of the 1992 
     Canvassing Committee-Presidential, 
     Congressional & State Officers 
 
78 5 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1992 
     High Bailiff 
 
78 6 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1992 
     State Senate 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
78 7 General Election: Canvass of Votes- 1992 
     State Representative 
 
78 8 General Election: Return of Votes  1992 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
78 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Bakersfield-Barton) 
 
78 10 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Belvidere-Bolton) 
 
78 11 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Bradford-Brunswick) 
 
78 12 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Burke-Burlington) 
 
79 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Cabot-Chittenden) 
 
79 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Clarendon-Craftsbury) 
 
79 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
79 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
79 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
79 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
79 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
79 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Ira-Kirby) 
 
80 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Landgrove - Lyndon) 
 
80 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Maidstone-Mount Tabor) 
 
80 3 General Election: Return of Votes- 1992 
     (Newark-Orwell) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
80 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Panton-Putney) 
 
80 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) 1992 
 
80 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (St. Albans-Searsburg) 
 
81 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Shaftsbury-South Hero) 
 
81 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Springfield-Swanton) 
 
81 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Thetford-Victory) 
 
81 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
81 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Weathersfield-Weybridge) 
 
81 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1992 
     (Wheelock-Worcester) 
 
81 7 General Election: Recounts 1992 
 
82 1-2 Primary & General Elections:  1992 
    Consent of Candidate Forms 
 
82 3 Primary & General Elections:  1992 
    Consent of Candidate Forms 
 
82 4 Primary & General Elections:  1992 
    Consent of Candidate Forms 
     
83 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1994 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
83 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bakersfield-Belvidere)  
 
83 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bennington-Bolton) 
 
83 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bradford-Brighton) 
 
84 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bristol-Burlington) 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
84 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Cabot-Cavendish) 
 
84 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Charleston-Clarendon) 
 
84 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Colchester-Craftsbury) 
 
84 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
85 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
85 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
85 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
85 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Halifax-Hartland) 
 
86 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Highgate-Hyde Park) 
 
86 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Ira-Johnson) 1994 
 
86 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Kirby-Lemington) 
 
86 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Lincoln-Lyndon) 
 
86 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Maidstone-Middlesex) 
 
87 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Middletown Springs-Montgomery) 
 
87 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Montpelier-Mount Tabor) 
 
87 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Newark-New Haven) 
    
87 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Newport-Norwich) 
 
87 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Orange-Peru) 1994 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
88 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Pittsfield-Putney) 
 
88 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Randolph-Ripton) 
 
88 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Rochester-Ryegate) 
 
88 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (St. Albans-Searsburg) 
 
89 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Shaftsbury-Shrewsbury) 
 
89 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (South Burlington-Springfield) 
 
89 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Stamford-Swanton) 
 
89 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Thetford-Tunbridge) 
 
90 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Underhill-Victory) 
 
90 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
90 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Weathersfield-Weybridge) 
 
90 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Wheelock-Williston) 
   
91 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Wilmington-Winooski) 
 
91 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Wolcott-Worcester) 
 
91 3 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1994 
     Committee-County Officers 
 
91 4 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1994 
     Committee-State Representative 
 
91 5 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1994 
     Committee-State Senate 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
91 6 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     Assistant Judge 
 
91 7 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     High Bailiff 
 
91 8 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     Probate Judge 
 
91 9 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     Sheriff 
 
91 10 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     State's Attorney 
 
91 11 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     State Representative 
 
91 12 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     State Senate 
 
91 13 Primary Election: Certificate of Nomination- 1994 
     State & Federal Officers 
 
92 1 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     Assistant Judge 
   
92 2 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     High Bailiff 
 
92 3 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     Probate Judge 
 
92 4 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     Sheriff 
 
92 5 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     State's Attorney 
 
92 6 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     State Representative 
 
92 7 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     State Senate 
 
92 8 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     State Officers 
 
92 9 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1994 
     U.S. Representative & U.S. Senate 
 
92 10 General Election: Consent of Candidate 1994 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
92 11 General Election: Return of Votes  1994 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
92 12 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bakersfield-Bolton) 
 
92 13 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Bradford-Brunswick) 
 
93 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Burke-Burlington) 
 
93 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Cabot-Craftsbury) 
 
93 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Danby-Essex) 
 
93 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
93 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
93 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
94 1 General Election: Return of Votes (Ira-Kirby) 1994 
 
94 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Landgrove-Lyndon) 
 
94 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Maidstone-Milton) 
 
94 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Monkton-Mount Tabor) 
 
94 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Newark-Norwich) 
 
94 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Orange-Putney) 
 
94 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) 
 
95 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (St. Albans-Searsburg) 
 
95 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Shaftsbury-Shrewsbury) 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
95 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (South Burlington-Swanton) 
 
95 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Thetford-Victory) 
 
95 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
95 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Weathersfield-Weybridge) 
 
95 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1994 
     (Wheelock-Worcester) 
 
96 1 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     Assistant Judge 
 
96 2 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     High Bailiff 
 
96 3 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     Judge of Probate 
 
96 4 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     Justice of the Peace 
 
96 5 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     Sheriff 
 
96 6 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     State's Attorney 
 
96 7 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     State Representative 
 
96 8 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     State Senate 
 
96 9 General Election: Certificate of Election- 1994 
     State & Federal Officers 
 
96 10 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1994 
     Committee-County Officers 
 
96 11 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1994 
     Committee-State Representative 
 
96 12 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1994 
     Committee-State Senate  
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
96 13 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1994 
     Committee-State & Federal Officers 
 
96 14 General Election: Recount Information 1994 
 
97 1 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Addison-Athens) moved to Box 91 
 
97 2 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Bakersfield-Bloomfield) moved to Box 91  
 
97 3 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Bolton-Burlington) moved to Box 91 
 
97 4 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Cabot-Craftsbury) moved to Box 91  
 
97 5 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Danby-Essex)moved to Box 91 
 
97 6 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Fairfax-Guilford) moved to Box 91 
 
97 7 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Halifax-Kirby) moved to Box 91 
 
97 8 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Landgrove-Lyndon) 
 
97 9 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Maidstone-Mount Tabor) 
 
97 10 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Newark-Orwell) 
 
97 11 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Panton-Putney) 
 
98 1 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) moved to Box 97 
 
98 2 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes-  1996 
     (St. Albans-Swanton) moved to Box 97 
 
98 3 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Thetford-Victory) moved to Box 97 
 
98 4 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Waitsfield-Weybridge) moved to Box 97 
 
98 5 Presidential Primary: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Wheelock-Worcester) moved to Box 97 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
99 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
99 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Bakerfield-Barton) 1996 
 
99 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Belvidere-Bethel) 
 
99 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Bloomfield-Brattleboro) 
 
99 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Bridgewater-Burke) 
 
100 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Burlington) 1996 
 
100 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Burlington) 1996 
 
100 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Burlington)  1996 
 
100 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Burlington) 1996 
 
101 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Cabot-Chittenden) 
 
101 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Clarendon-Craftsbury) 
 
101 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
101 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
101 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
102 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
102 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
102 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes (Ira-Kirby) 1996 
 
102 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Landgrove-Lyndon) 
 
103 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Maidstone-Milton) 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
103 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Monkton-Mount Tabor) 
 
103 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Newark-Newport) 
 
103 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Northfield-Orwell) 
 
103 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Panton-Putney) 
 
104 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Randolph-Ripton) 
 
104 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Rochester-Ryegate) 
 
104 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (St. Albans-Searsburg) 
 
104 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Shaftsbury-Shrewsbury) 
 
104 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (South Burlington-Springfield) 
 
104 6 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Stamford-Stratton) 
 
105 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Sudbury-Swanton) 
 
105 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Thetford-Tunbridge)  
 
105 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Underhill-Victory) 
 
105 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Waitsfield-Waterville) 
 
105 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Weathersfield-Weybridge) 
 
106 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Wheelock-Williston) 
 
106 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Wolcott-Worcester) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
106 3 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee & Certificates of Nomination- 
     State Officers 
 
106 4 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee & Certificates of Nomination- 
     High Bailiff 
 
106 5 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee & Certificates of Nomination- 
     State Representative 
 
106 6 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee & Certificates of Nomination- 
     State Senate  
 
107 1 General Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Addison-Athens) 
 
107 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Bakersfield-Brandon) 
 
107 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Brattleboro-Burlington) 
 
107 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Cabot-Craftsbury) 
 
107 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Danby-Duxbury) 
 
107 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (East Haven-Essex) 
 
107 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Fairfax-Franklin) 
 
107 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Georgia-Guilford) 
 
107 9 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Halifax-Hyde Park) 
 
108 1 General Election: Return of Votes (Ira-Kirby) 1996 
 
108 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Landgrove-Lyndon) 
 
108 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Maidstone-Mount Tabor) 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
108 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Newark-Norwich) 
 
108 5 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Orange-Putney) 
 
108 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Randolph-Ryegate) 
 
108 7 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (St. Albans-South Hero) 
 
108 8 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Springfield-Swanton) 
 
109 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Thetford-Victory) 
 
109 2 General Election: Return of Votes- 1996 
     (Waitsfield-Weybridge) 
 
109 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1996 
     (Wheelock-Worcester) 
 
109 4 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     High Bailiff 
 
109 5 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Representative 
 
109 6 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Senate 
 
109 7 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Officers 
 
109 8 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     U.S. Representative 
 
109 9 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     High Bailiff 
 
109 10 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Representative 
 
109 11 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Senate 
 
109 12 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     State Officers 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
109 13 General Election: Consent of Candidate- 1996 
     U.S. Representative 
 
110 1 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee-High Bailiff 
 
110 2 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee-State & Federal Officers 
 
110 3 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1996 
     Committee-State Representatives 
 
110 4 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1996 
     Committee-State Senate 1996 
 
110 5 General Election: List of Elected Justices 1996 
     of the Peace 
 
110 6 General Election-Certificates of Election- 1996 
     State Senate 
 
110 7 General Election: Certificates of Election- 1996 
     State Representatives 
 
110 8 General Election: Certificates of Election- 1996 
     High Bailiff 
 
110 9 General Election: Certificates of Election- 1996 
     Justices of the Peace 
 
110 10 General Election: Contested Election- 1996 
     Rutland County Senate (Macauley) 
 
110 11 General Election: Recount Information 1996 
 
111 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Addison – Athens moved to Box 106 
 
111 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Bakersfield – Barton moved to Box 106 
 
111 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Belvidere – Benson 
 
111 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Berkshire – Bolton 
 
112 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Bradford – Brattleboro moved to Box 111 
 
112 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Bridgewater – Brunswick moved to Box 111 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
112 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Burke – Burlington 
 
112 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Cabot – Cavendish 
 
112 5 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Charleston – Clarendon 
 
113 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Colchester – Craftsbury moved to Box 112 
 
113 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Danby – Duxbury 
 
113 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     East Haven – Essex 
 
113 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Fairfax – Franklin 
 
114 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Georgia – Guilford 
 
114 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Halifax – Hyde Park 
 
114 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Ira – Kirby 
 
115 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Landgrove – Lyndon 
 
115 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Maidstone – Milton 
 
115 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Monkton – Mt. Tabor 
 
116 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Newark – Newport 
 
116 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Northfield – Orwell 
 
116 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Panton – Pittsford 
 
116 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Plymouth – Putney 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
117 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Randolph – Ripton 
 
117 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Rochester – Ryegate 
 
117 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     St. Albans – Searsburg 
 
117 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Shaftsbury – Shrewsbury 
 
118 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes   1998 
     South Burlington – Springfield 
 
118 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Stamford – Swanton 
 
118 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Thetford – Tunbridge 
 
118 4 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Underhill – Victory 
 
119 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Waitsfield – Waterville 
 
119 2 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Weathersfield – West Windsor  
 
119 3 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Wheelock – Wilmington 
 
120 1 Primary Election: Return of Votes 1998 
     Windham – Worcester 
 
120 2 Primary Election: Certificates of Nomination 1998 
     County Officers 
 
120 3 Primary Election: Certificates of Nomination 1998 
     State Representative 
 
120 4 Primary Election: Certificates of Nomination 1998 
     State Senate 
 
120 5 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing  1998 
     Committee – County Officers 
 
120 6 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
     Committee – State Representative  
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
120 7 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
     Committee – State Senate 
 
120 8 Primary Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
     Committee – State & Federal Officers 
 
120 9 Primary Election: Recount Information–State  1998 
     Representative – Essex-Caledonia 2 
 
121 1 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      U.S. Senate 
 
121 2 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      U.S. Representative 
 
121 3 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      State Officers 
 
121 4 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      State Representative 
 
121 5 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      State Senate 
 
121 6 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      Assistant Judge 
 
121 7 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      High Bailiff 
 
121 8 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      Probate Judge 
 
121 9 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      Sheriff 
 
121 10 Primary Election: Consent of Candidate- 1998 
      State's Attorney 
 
122 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Addison – Athens 
 
122 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Bakersfield – Burlington 
    
122 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Cabot – Craftsbury 
 
122 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Danby – Essex 
 
 
BOX/FOLDER        DATE 



 
123 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Fair Haven – Franklin 
 
123 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Georgia – Guilford 
 
123 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Halifax – Johnson 
 
123 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Kirby – Lyndon 
 
123 5 General Election: Official Return of Votes 1998 
      Maidstone – Mt. Tabor 
 
123 6 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Newark – Norwich 
 
124 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Orange – Putney 1998 
 
124 2 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Randolph – Ryegate 
 
124 3 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      St. Albans – Swanton 
 
124 4 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Thetford – Victory 
 
125 1 General Election: Return of Votes 1998 
      Waitsfield – Worcester 
 
125 2 General Election: Certificates of Election -  1998 
      County Officers 
 
125 3 General Election: Certificates of Election 1998 
      State Representative 
 
125 4 General Election: Certificates of Election 1998 
      State Senate 
 
125 5 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
      Committee – County Officers 
 
125 6 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
      Committee - State Representative 
 
125 7 General Election: Report of the Canvassing  1998 
      Committee – State Senate 
 
 
 



125 8 General Election: Report of the Canvassing 1998 
      Committee – State & Federal Officers 
 
125 9 General Election: Consent of Candidate 1998 
      State & Federal Officers 
 
125 10 General Election: Recounts 1998 
 
ELECTION RECORDS, SERIES I HAVE BEEN MICROFILMED UP TO AND 
INCLUDING 1998 
 
126 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Addison-Athens 
 
126-2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Bakersfield-Barton 
 
126-3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Belvidere-Bethel 
 
126-4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Bloomfield-Brunswick  
 
126-5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Burke-Burlington 
 
127 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Cabot-Chittendon 
 
127 2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Clarendon-Craftsbury 
 
127 3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Danby-Duxbury 
 
127 4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        East Haven-Essex 
 
127-5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Fair Haven-Franklin 
 
128 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Georgia-Guilford 
 
128 2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Halifax-Hyde Park 
 
128 3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Ira-Kirby 
 
128 4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Landgrove-Lyndon 
 
128 5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 



        Maidstone-Mendon 
 
129 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Middlebury-Milton 
 
129 2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Monkton-Mount Tabor 
 
 
129 3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Newark-Norwich 
 
129 4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Orange-Putney 
 
129 5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Randolph-Ripton 
 
130 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Rochester-Ryegate 
 
130 2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        St. Albans-Sandgate 
 
130 3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Searsburg-Shrewsbury 
 
130 4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        South Burlington-Springfield 
 
130 5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Stamford-Swanton 
 
131 1 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Thetford-Victory 
 
131 2 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Waitsfield-Waterville 
 
131 3 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Weathersfield-Weybridge 
 
131 4 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Wheelock-Winhall 
 
131 5 Primary Election: Official Return of Votes- 2000 
        Winooski-Worcester 
 
131 6 Primary Election: Official Report of the  2000 
   Canvassing Committee: U.S. & State Officers 
 
131 7 Primary Election: Recount: Orange-Caledonia-1 2000 
 
 



132 1 General Election: Certificates of Nomination 2000 
 
132 2 General Election: Official Report of the  2000 
  Canvassing Committee: State Officers 
 
132 3 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Addison – Athens 
 
 
132 4 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Bakersfield – Barton 
 
132 5 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Belvidere – Bolton 
 
132 6 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Bradford – Burke 
 
132 7 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Burlington 
 
132 8 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Cabot – Craftsbury 
 
133 1 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Danby – Duxbury 
 
133 2 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   East Haven – Essex 
 
133 3 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Fairfax – Franklin 
 
133 4 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Georgia – Guilford 
 
133 5 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Halifax – Hyde Park 
 
133 6 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Ira – Kirby 
 
133 7 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Landgrove – Lyndon 
 
133 8 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Maidstone – Milton 
 
133 9 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Monkton – Mount Tabor 
 
134 1 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Newark – Norwich 
 



134 2 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Orange – Putney 
 
134 3 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Randolph – Royalton 
 
134 4 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Rupert – Ryegate 
 
134 5 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   St. Albans – Shrewsbury 
 
134 6 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   South Burlington – Swanton 
 
135 1 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Thetford – Tunbridge 
 
135 2 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Underhill – Victory 
 
135 3 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Waitsfield – Waterville 
 
135 4 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Weathersfield – Weybridge  
 
135 5 General Election: Official Return of Votes 2000 
   Wheelock – Worcester 
 
           
 
   
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 ELECTION RECORDS - SERIES I 
 
 Appendix A 
 
OVERSIZE BOX       DATE 
 
 1  Canvass of Votes: State Officers 1837-1845 
 
 2  Canvass of Votes: State Officers 1846-1851 
 
 3  Canvass of Votes: State Officers 1852-1858 
 



 4  Canvass of Votes: County Officers 1851-1853  
         1855-1857 
 
 5  Canvass of Votes: Presidential Preference 1980-1984 
        Primary 
 
 6  Primary Election: Return of Votes- 1986 
      (Addison-Bennington Counties) 
 
 7  Primary Election: Return of Votes 1986 
      (Caledonia-Chittenden Counties) 
 
 8  Primary Election: Return of Votes 1986 
      (Essex-Lamoille Counties)  
 
 9  Primary Election: Return of Votes 1986 
      (Orange-Orleans Counties) 
 
 10  Primary Election: Return of Votes  1986 
      (Rutland County) 
 
 11  Primary Election: Return of Votes 1986 
      (Washington-Windham Counties) 
 
 12  Primary Election: Return of Votes  1986 
      (Windsor County) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ELECTION RECORDS - SERIES I 
 
 Appendix B  
 
Glossary 
 
Assent of Candidate - SEE Consent of Candidate 
 
Canvass of Votes - a detailed examination and count of votes cast 
in a public election 
 
Canvassing Committee - committee designated to receive and tally 



the returns of votes and issue certificates.  For a more complete 
listing of the members see 17 VSA, §2592. 
 
Certificate of Nomination - official notice of nomination, issued 
by the canvassing committee 
 
Certificate of Votes - SEE Return of Votes 
 
Congressional Officer - a holder of the office of U.S. Senator or 
U.S. Representative.  U.S. Senators were not popularly elected 
until 1914 (see U.S. Constitution, 17th Amendment). 
 
Consent of Candidate - a form which gives the candidate's consent 
to printing the candidate's name on the primary ballot.  Unless a  
Consent is filed the candidate's name shall not be printed on the 
ballot. 
 
Contested Election - "The result of an election for any office, other  
than for the general assembly...may be contested..." 17 VSA, §2603. 
 
County Officer - assistant judge, judge of probate, state's attorney,  
sheriff, high bailiff, or justice of the peace 
 
Election by Legislature - elections held in the General Assembly 
for such offices as Speaker of the House, Superior or Supreme 
Court Judge, UVM Trustee, etc. or elections of state officers 
when no candidate received a popular majority. 
 
General Election - the election held on the first Tuesday after the  
first Monday in November, in even numbered years.  Prior to 1914, 
the general election was held on the first Tuesday in September 
in even numbered years (before 1870, elections were held 
annually). 
 
Notice of Nomination - SEE Certificate of Nomination 
 
Presidential Preference Primary - non-binding primary election, often  
referred to as a "beauty contest", in which the Vermont electorate can  
express its preference for presidential candidates of major political  
parties.  First established in 1915, the presidential primary was  
abolished in 1921, then re-established in 1976. 
 
 
Primary Election - any election permitting political parties to nominate  
candidates for office.  Vermont passed a law establishing primary 
elections in 1915. 
 
Return of Votes - official report from each polling place of the 
grand totals of all votes cast in the polling place  
 
Recount - "if the difference between the number of votes cast for 
a winning candidate and the number of votes cast for a losing candidate  
is less than five percent of the total votes cast for all the candidates  
for an office, divided by the number of persons to be elected, 



that losing candidate shall have the votes for that office 
recounted."  17 VSA, §2601.  For details on procedure, see 17 VSA, §2602. 
 
Special Election - an election which is not provided for by law 
to be held at stated intervals; usually held in order to fill a vacancy  
or to break a tie. 
 
State Officer - governor, lt. governor, state treasurer, secretary of  
state, auditor of accounts, or attorney general.  Secretaries of 
state and auditors of accounts were not popularly elected until 1884  
(constitutional amendment, ratified in 1883).  The office of attorney  
general was created in 1790, abolished in 1797, and was re-created in  
1904. 
 
Town Certificate of Votes - SEE Return of Votes 
 
(for fuller definitions see 17 VSA, Chapter 41) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ELECTION RECORDS - SERIES I 
 
 Appendix C 
 
Election Records held elsewhere in the State Archives 

 
 
1802 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.12 
  
1803 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.12 
  
1804 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.13 
 



1805 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.13 
 
1806 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.14 
 
1807 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.14 
 
1808 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.15 
 
1809 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.11 
 
1809 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.16 
 
1810 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.17 
 
1810 Certificate of Election: State & County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.16 
 
1811 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.26 
 
1811 Certificate of Election: County Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.17 
 
1812 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.33 
 
1812 Contested Elections: State Representative  MsVtSP v. 74, p.32 
 
1812 Contested Elections: State Representative MsVtSP v. 74, p.33 
 
1813 [Return of Votes] : State Officers various towns MsVtSP v. 75, p.1A 
 
1813 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.1A 
 
1813 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 68, p.42 
 
1813 Contested Election: miscellaneous material MsVtSP v. 92, p. 1 
 
1813 Contested Election: miscellaneous material MsVtSP v. 74, p.43 
 
1814 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional MsVtSP v. 74, p.47 
   & State Officers 
 
1815 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.54 
 
1816 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.56 
 
1816 Canvass of Votes: Governor   MsVtSP v. 78, p.11 
 
1816 Return of Votes: U.S. Representative (Rutland Co.) MsVtSP v. 78, p.11 
 
1816 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.57 
 
1817 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.65 
 
1818 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.74 
  
1818 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.73 
 
1820 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 74, pp.80-81 
 
1820 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.79 
 
1821 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 74, p.86 
 
1822 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 78, p.74 
 
1822 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 4, p.100 
 



1825 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p. 4 
 
1826 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.10 
 
1827 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.14 
 
1828 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 75, pp.21-23 
 
1829 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.20 
 
1830 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 75, pp.36-38 
 
1830 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.35 
 
1831 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.43 
 
1832 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.46 
 
1833 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.57 
 
1834 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.65 
 
1834 Canvass of Votes: Congressional Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.65 
 
1834 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.65 
 
1836 Canvass of Votes: State Senators  MsVtSP v. 93, p. 2 
 
1836 Certificate of Election: State Senators MsVtSP v. 93, p. 2 
 
1841 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.85 
 
1842 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.85 
 
1842 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p. 2 
 
1842 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p. 3 
 
1843 Election by Legislature: State Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.21 
 
1844 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.86 
 
1844 Election by Legislature: U.S. Senator MsVtSP v. 92, p.21 
 
1845 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.87 
 
1845 Election by Legislature: State Officers MsVtSP v. 92, p.21 
 
1845 Election by Legislature: Sergeant at Arms MsVtSP v. 92, p.21 
 
1846 Report of the Canvassing Committee: State Officers MsVtSP v. 75, p.88 
 
1848 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p. 4 
 
1850 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p. 5 
 
1852 Report of the Canvassing Committee: Congressional MsVtSP v. 75, p.90 
 
1852 Town Certificate of Votes: State Senator (Lamoille) MsVtSP v. 93, p. 8 
 
1867 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92. pp.6,8 
 
1867 Contested Election: Justice of the Peace MsVtSP v. 92, p. 7 
 
1868 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p. 9 



 
1884 Contested Election: Sheriff   MsVtSP v. 92, p.10 
 
1926 Contested Election: State Representative MsVtSP v. 92, p.11 
 
1954 Contested Election: State's Attorney E-Files: E-217 
 
    
   
  


